Hawthornden Primary

Newsletter

November 2015
Dear Parent/Carer 

SShhhhh!  Don’t say it too loudly but ‘Christmas’ is just around the corner, not that we would ever have noticed,  so we are all starting to get busy preparing for our Nativity, Church service and class parties.  

It also means our Christmas Fayre is not too far away – this week in fact - Thursday from 6pm till 8pm.  This is always a great beginning to the festive activities and this year will be no exception.  We have lots of fantastic raffle prizes, hampers and stalls.  Oh and let’s not forget the all important VIP in attendance, Santa, who has as always, a great grotto full of surprises for the children.  We hope you will come along and support the school Parent Council in this event.  We would like to thank them for all their hard work in helping get organised for this. [image: image1.jpg]



Look forward to seeing lots of family and friends on the night!
Christmas Lights - Bonnyrigg
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Our Primary 4 and some of our Primary 5 children, who sang on Saturday at the turning on of the lights in Bonnyrigg, did a great job despite the awful weather!  Many thanks to all the children and staff who came along and to the parents who supported. 

PATPAL Sessions
Classes across the school invited parents in for the PATPAL session on numeracy.  An opportunity for the children to teach their parents what they were learning in number and how they learn using a variety of strategies, games and activities.  This was not particularly well attended, but the parents who did come along found it very helpful and supportive in ways they could help their child at home. 
Visible Learning
On Monday 23rd November Mrs Maitland, Miss Gemmell and Miss Dolan attended “Evidence into Action” which is a course dedicated to creating an Action Plan for schools to move forward with Visible Learning.  It was a very worthwhile day where we have created baseline and aspiration statements to help us progress forward.

We have been gathering evidence from learners, staff and parents during our parental consultations.  Thank you to everyone who took the time to share their views. Our Learning Council will be looking at this data and forming baseline statements and making aspirational statements on how we as learners at Hawthornden, learn.  We aim to create a series of "learning powers" that the children can use and refer to, to support the learning process.

Our P6 Learning Council met with representatives from the local Primaries, as they embark on a project that will see the creation of a common language of learning across all Primaries in this area that feed into Lasswade High School.  Having an understanding of the language we use when we learn allows children to become more confident in understanding what they are learning which in turns supports feedback and feeds into our goal of creating assessment capable learners. You can follow their Twitter page at @Lasswade L.C.
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Swimming – P4A
P4A have been attending Swimming lessons at Lasswade High School for the last 10 weeks.  They have been developing their swimming skills and gaining confidence in the water.  A very big thank you to the parents who came along to help support.  P4B start their swimming block on Tuesday 1st December and                  are really looking forward to it!
GYM RUBBERS
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Just a small reminder that each pupil should have a pair of black gym rubbers in school to change into – especially with the inclement weather we have.  These are used on a daily basis by children when they come into the building with their outdoor shoes on.  They will also be worn for PE.
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Please can we remind you that unless you have prior consent from the HT/DHT, the school Car Park should not be used for dropping off or picking up school children – there is a notice to this effect displayed in the car park which is for staff and visitor parking only.  Also, the area must be free for any emergency vehicles to gain access should an incident occur.  We have had a number of near misses with staff and pupils, when cars are being manoeuvred in what is a very busy area.  We have also had staff cars damaged which is not acceptable.  
December Diary Dates
Wed 2nd Dec – Flu Immunisations (for those who opted their child in)

Thu 3rd Dec – Whole School / Lyceum Theatre Trip (am) – Pupils in school for 8.30am


Christmas Fayre (6.00pm - 8.00pm)

Tue 8th Dec – P7 Showcase for parents – World War II

Wed 9th Dec – Pupil Christmas Lunch

Thu 10th Dec – P1 Dress Rehearsal Nativity (am)



 P1 Dress Rehearsal Nativity (pm)


Fri 11th Dec – P1 Nativity for P1 Parents Only

Mon 14th Dec – P5/6 Christmas Party (pm)

Tue 15th Dec – P1/2 Christmas Party (pm) 

Wed 16th Dec – Whole School Christmas Church Service (am)



   P7 Christmas Party

Thu 17th Dec – P3/4 Christmas Party (pm)

This is our final newsletter of 2015, so I would like to wish all staff, pupils and parents a very Happy Christmas and I look forward to seeing all the pupils and hearing their news on Wednesday 6th January 2016! 

Yours sincerely
Gwen Maitland

Head Teacher 
